
Hull Commission on Disability- Meeting Minutes  
  
Date: Thursday, December 14, 2006  
Location: The Town Hall  
Time: 4:00pm  
  
Attendees: Joan Humphreys, Meagan Maynard, Bruce Wood, Peter Lombardo, and Jim 
Maurer  
  
Housekeeping:  
*Peter has heard nothing back from the Town Manager about the transition plan, but will 
check again later.  
*There has also been no E-mail responses from Bill concerning any new information. 
Later, Bruce received replies from earlier Emails. 
*Joan has come up with an idea that a firefighter should travel to the disable’s homes and 
make sure that their smoke detectors and carbon monoxide detectors are working 
properly. Peter is going to speak with Captain Thomas for more insight.  
  
Current Projects:  
A Street:  
*Cavanaro Consulting has submitted a design proposal to the Town Manager.  
DCR:  
*Overall, three letters have been sent to this party. Matt Tobin is the manager of the Dcr 
and Bruce has recently spoken with him.  
Parking at the Beach Ramp: 
*Matt Tobin states that the signs are going to be fixed. Bruce reminded him that the 
pavement still needs to be marked.  
*Beach parking- The pavement is partially marked.Two parking spaces at the beginning 
of the beach have been requested. A curb cut will be needed. 
High School:  
*The auditiorium is up to date and all the work is completed. A few minor touch ups may 
be needed. As soon as the punch list is complete a draft will be forwarded to the architect. 
Signs still need to be installed. There is a curb cut that is not compliant near the baseball 
field.  
Senior center:  
*Joan and everyone are hoping that the $800,000 CDBG Grant is issued. Updates for the 
senior center can be included in the grant request. It was suggested that the seniors 
themselves must form a group to advocates for the needs of the seniors. 
Tedeschi’s Food Shop:  
*The project is in process, as the existing sidewalk has been jackhammered.  
Hingham Savings Bank:  
*The job has been completed!  
CVS Cohassett:  
*Joan has hear no response, there is still an existing problem.  
Rockland Trust:  
*The job is completed!  



Dunkin Donuts:  
*The commission knows that there are renovations to be done, but there is no specific 
date yet.  
Steam Boat Wharf:  
*The commission is still waiting on revised architectural drawings.  
Liason to the Chamber of Commerce: 
*Jim would like to attend and upcoming meeting in Cohassett for the commission. Jim 
has already attended a recent meeting on the 20th of November.  
Commuter Boat Shelter:  
*Jim has questioned if there were any handicapped parking spaces close. Peter replied 
that there was four or five spaces right in front of the school.  
  
Next Meeting: Thursday, February 8th, 2007.  
  
Submitted by Meagan Maynard 
 


